Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

Stanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801

(540) 433-5985 scline@wwntbm.com

September 26, 2008

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers,

Sorry we are late with our regular letter, but time has left us in the dust again. We have been very busy this summer, and heading into the fall, the promise seems to be for more of the same. Since our last letter in June our schedule has been full, and into the future it appears that will continue.

When we wrote in June we were only days from a trip to Florida for our Mission Board's annual meeting. We had our plane tickets bought, but at the last minute Marvine came down with Rocky Mountain Spotted Fever and was really out of commission for a period of time. Thankfully, she seems to be recovered by now, although she had lingering effects for a considerable period of time.

In the end of July and first of August we attended the Sword of the Lord Conference in North Carolina and represented W.W.N.T.B.M. It was a good conference and we were able to make contact with a fair number of Bible colleges and seminaries. Some of these we had visited in the last two or three years and were able to present the challenge of missions to the students. Others were new colleges for us. We will be contacting these and others about visiting their schools this school year.

During the summer we spent a lot of time ordering books from A Beka Books for the school in Majuro and getting them set up to use DVD's in the 9th grade. Please pray that the Bucks will be able to raise their support quickly so that they will be able to help in this ministry for the next school year.

In October we will be at Piedmont Baptist College for their Missions Conference during the first week. Later in the month, we will be in Greenville, South Carolina at Bob Jones University for their Missions Emphasis Week and also Tabernacle Baptist College. During the month we are booked at four different churches and three colleges. In November we have meetings in North Carolina. A supporting church in New York has asked us to come if our schedule brings us up in that area.

We have just returned from the annual meeting in Richmond of the Virginia Association of Independent Baptists. It was a very good meeting where we heard reports on this past year's activities in the Virginia State Legislature and also a look at what may be expected in the coming session. Speakers at this meeting each year keep pastors and others apprised of developments and their effects on the churches and their ministries. This V.A.I.B. meeting emphasizes and illustrates what we already know – we live in a world vastly different from just a few years ago.

Please pray that, as we travel to schools and talk to students and others, many will seriously consider the Lord's claim on their lives, whether or not His will for them is missionary service. The fields at home and abroad "are white unto harvest." THE HOUR IS LATE!

Once again we wish to express our gratitude to you for your faithful prayers and supply. We thank the Lord for you!

His and yours for the harvest,

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086 (740) 730-1440 info@wwntbm.com